
3GPP SA4 is currently planning the Selection Phase of the Immersive Voice and Audio Services (IVAS) codec standardization.  The EVS Sub Working Group (EVS SWG) of 3GPP SA4 anticipates that the Selection Phase testing will involve a large number of listening test experiments of immersive voice and audio quality conducted in multiple languages as well as with mixed content and music, with listening over headphones or multi-loudspeaker systems. The applicable test methodologies are still a discussion topic in the SA4 group. The activity will be funded by the proponent companies that participate in the Selection Phase with their candidate codecs. After IVAS codec selection, a characterization of the selected codec will follow with further extensive subjective quality evaluations.  
3GPP SA4 seeks the attention of organizations potentially interested in acting as listening, processing, or analysis laboratories during the IVAS Codec Selection Phase testing. 3GPP SA4 would also like to invite such interested organizations to contribute to the preparatory work of the EVS and SQ SWGs for the IVAS Codec Selection. Organizations that are not 3GPP Individual Members are advised to apply for the status of "3GPP Individual Member" (see http://www.3gpp.org/membership) to be able to attend and contribute actively to the SA4 ordinary meetings. The alternative of a Guest Membership would likely not be sufficient since it is subject to some limitations, such as a "Guest" cannot contribute documents.
3GPP SA4 will meet next time online on November 10 – 19 (SA4#116-e meeting). The EVS and SQ SWGs will continue with the preparations of the Selection Phase in that and the subsequent meetings.

